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Determination

Pursuant to section 34(1) of the Act, and after having taken into account the Prescribed
Considerations, the Board determines that the maximum annual distribution for the financial
year 2025-26 is $1,231m, of which $1,055m is available for grants of financial assistance.

Methodology and Considerations

In addition to specifying the amount of the maximum annual distribution for a financial year,
the Act requires that the Board’s determination describe the method used for working out that
amount and the considerations taken into account. These are set out in Attachment A to this
Determination.

Terms defined in the Act have the same meaning when used in this Determination.

Signed for and on behalf of the Future Fund Board of Guardians:

I

Mary Reemst
Acting Chair
Future Fund Board of Guardians
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ATTACHMENT A

Methodology and Considerations for calculating the Maximum Annual Distribution
(2025-26)

When calculating the maximum annual distribution amount, the Board’s methodology took into
account all the Prescribed Considerations and calculated the sum according to the following

components:

a) the target distribution amount (“TDA");

b) the amortisation amount;

C) the section 18/19 aliowance; and

d) the experience and outlook adjustment ("EOA”).

Each of these components is described below.

a) Target distribution amount

The TDA reflects the targeted earnings on the Cumulative Contributions. The TDA was
calculated as the target distribution rate ("TDR") multiplied by the Cumulative Contributions
as at the relevant calculation date. The calculation date in this case was 30 September 2024
(the “Calculation Date").

The TDR reflects the mid-point of the benchmark return for the MRFF under the Investment
Mandate as at the Calculation Date. That benchmark return is an average net return of the
Reserve Bank of Australia cash rate target + 1.5 to 2.0% pa. At the Calculation Date, the
mid-point of that benchmark return was 6.1% (4.35% + 1.75%), and the Cumulative

Contributions were A$20bn.
Accordingly, the TDA was A$1,220m for 2025-26.

b) Amortisation amount

The Board is required by the Prescribed Considerations to take into account the principle that
Cumulative Contributions should be preserved over the long term, and that the volatility of
maximum annual distributions be moderated from financial year to financial year (to the extent
possible). These are naturally competing objectives because, for a given investment strategy,
the greater the stability in the MRFF balance the greater the volatility in maximum annual
distribution amounts, and the converse.

At any point in time, the difference between the balance of the MRFF (the "MRFF Balance”)
and the amount of Cumulative Contributions could be a surplus (if positive) or a deficit
(if negative). There are various ways in which a surplus or deficit could emerge over time,
such as where the realised investment return is different to the TDR.

To be consistent with the requirement to preserve Cumulative Contributions over the long
term, the Board takes an amortisation approach to any surplus or deficit to help guide the
MRFF Balance towards the amount of Cumulative Contributions over time, while also seeking
to moderate the volatility of maximum annual distributions from financial year to financial year.
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